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Dear Mr Mitchell  
 
LIVE MUSIC VENUES FOLLOW UP  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide additional information following the Standing 
Committee meeting in Western Australia. As discussed, we have made significant 
changes particularly through our Liquor Reform program, however it is still too early to 
fully assess the impact and efficacy of these changes.   
 
The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries (DLGSC) have made 
the following changes: 
 
1. Profit-share condition: 
• Under section 104 of the Liquor Control Act 1988 (the Act), a person entering into a 

profit-sharing arrangement with a licensee, in this case the artists taking the door 
charge, must seek approval.  

• On 10 January 2024, DLGSC contacted WA live music venues to invite them to apply 
for ongoing approval for profit sharing, with the application fee waived.  

• To make it easier for licensees to engage artists, the Director of Liquor Licensing (DLL) 
can approve an ongoing condition on the liquor licence. 

• Licensees lodged the application form with an explanation of the ongoing 
agreement/arrangement with bands, entertainers and promoters. 

• DLGSC is expecting this to have a positive impact on the sector going forward by 
allowing more frequent engagement of artists by streamlining the regulatory 
requirements.  

 
2. Security at licensed venues: 
• DLGSC investigated the issue of rising costs for crowd controllers and found that 22 

out of 38 identified live music venues had no security conditions imposed on the 
liquor licence. 9 had modified requirements, with only 7 (which were deemed high 
risk) having the standard conditions requiring crowd controllers imposed.   

• In 2013, the DLL changed the ‘Security at Licensed Venues’ policy, which was 
reenforced at the Live Music Roundtable in November 2023. 
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